
To Whom This May Concern: 

I would like to request a hearing to appeal the decision on my claim with the City of 
Milwaukee about damages to my vehicle caused by hitting a pot hole on 28th & Vine Street. 

Claim Number: 1029-2022-441 

Date of incident: April 8th' 2022 

Vehicle on Claim: 2010 Subaru Outback 

Jennifer Merriweather 

ienn.merriweather@gmail.com 

414-690-9282 
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TEARMAN SPENCER 
City Attorney 

ODALO J. OHIKU 
ROBIN A. PEDERSON 
YOLANDA Y. MCGOWAN 
TODD FARRIS 
Deputy City Attorneys 

June 22, 2022 

CITY OF 

MILWAUKEE 
Office of the City Attorney 

Milwaukee City Hall Suite 800 • 200 East Wells Street • Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202-3551 
Telephone: 414.286.2601 • MD: 414.286,2025 0 Fax: 414.286.8550 

Ms. Jennifer Merriweather 
2308 N. 16th Street 
Milwaukee, WI 53205 
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RE: Communications from Jennifer Merriweather 
C.I. File No. 1029-2022-441 

Dear Ms. Merriweather: 

HEIDI WICK SPOERL 
KATHRYN Z. BLOCK 
THOMAS D. MILLER 
PETER J. BLOCK 
ALLISON N. FLANAGAN 
ANDREA J. FOWLER 
PATRICK J. MCCLAIN 
HANNAH R. JAHN 
JULIE P. WILSON 
JAMES M. CARROLL 
MEIGHAN M. ANGER 
ALEXANDER R. CARSON 
ALEX T. MUELLER 
ALEXANDER COSSI 
LISA A. GILMORE 
NICHOLAS R. SINRAM 
TAVISS K. SMITH 
KATHERINE A. HEADLEY 
ANTHONY JACKSON 
JOHN D. MCNALLY 
STACY J. MILLER 
MICHAEL RADAVICH 
JORDAN SCHETTLE 
MATTHEW NEVARANTA 
THERESA MONTAG 
TYLER M. HELSEL 
NANCY A. DOMINSKI 
Assistant City Attorneys 

We are in receipt of your claim regarding damages sustained to your 2010 Subaru 
Outback, on April 8, 2022, when your vehicle struck a pothole located on or near 
N. 28th Street and Vine Street. 

Our investigation reveals that the Infrastructure Division completed a search of call 
center records from January 1, 2022 through April 8, 2022, and there were no calls 
reported regarding the 2800 block of W. Vine Street. On April 26, 2022, the 
Infrastructure Division further reported they received a call regarding the location 
of 2700 through 3000 W. Vine Street and completed the patch on April 28, 2022. 

The City had no prior knowledge of a hazard in the roadway near the 2800 block of 
W. Vine Street prior to April 8, 2022, when your damage occurred. As such, the 
City of Milwaukee is not liable for your damages and we are denying your claim. 
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Ms. Jennifer Merriweather 
June 22, 2022 
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If you wish to appeal this decision, you may do so by sending a written statement 
requesting a hearing within 21 days of the postmarked date of this letter to the 
Milwaukee City Clerk, 200 East Wells Street, Room 205, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 
53202. Please include a photocopy of this letter's envelope, showing the postmark, 
and retain the original in the event further proof is needed. 

Very truly yours, 

TEARMAN 8P-ENCER \ 
City Attorney 

1,46 
ICHELLE THO SON-G Y 

Investigator Adjuster 
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1029-2022-441/280652 
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Office of the City Attorney 

OFFICE OF THE'crrY.ATroFtNEy. 
. Boo ON Had 

200 East Wells Street 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202-955i 

Ms. Jennifer Merriweather 
2308 N. 16th Street 
Milwaukee, WI 53205 
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